HARMAN'’S LETTER

Jane Harman'’s letter to Scott Muller verifies
something I had speculated—that CIA IG John
Helgerson’s inquiry into the interrogation
practices of the CIA, and his conclusion that
those practices constituted cruel and inhuman
treatment—were at the center of the torture tape

debates.
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